
SEPTEMBER 16, 2019 COUNCIL MEETING 

 

City Council met in public session on September 16, 2019.  Here are the highlights. 

 

Council meeting minutes were approved for the August 5, 2019 regular session, work session and executive 

session, and the August 19 work session and executive session. 

 

STATUS REPORTS 

 Proclamations – Mayor Bill Duncan read a proclamation designating September 17 – 23 as “Constitution 

Week”. 

 

VISITORS 

 Joe Braden, Auditor of State – Mr. Braden recognized Oakwood City Council and the Oakwood Finance 

Department for receiving the Auditor of State Award for Excellence in Financial Reporting.   
 

 Stormwater Placards:  Little Miami Watershed Network and The University of Dayton River Stewards –   

Wendy Dyer, Little Miami Watershed Network, and Claire Sullivan, The University of Dayton River 

Stewards, spoke about their organizations.  Council thanked the organizations for placing stormwater 

placards on all Oakwood drainage catch basins.   

 

LEGISLATION 

Oakwood City Council approved the following legislation: 

 An Ordinance to establish the Special Improvement District Assessment Fund. 

 A Resolution to approve Existing Property Tax Amounts and Rates. 

 A Resolution authorizing Collective Bargaining Agreements with PSOs and Lieutenants. 

 A Resolution authorizing a Collective Bargaining Agreement with the Public Safety Dispatchers. 

 

STAFF REPORT  

 Public Works Department Presentation:  Mr. Klopsch provided an update on Public Works projects and 

operations. 

 

CITY MANAGER’S COMMENTS 

Mr. Klopsch thanked Finance Director Cindy Stafford and the Finance Department for their hard work and 

excellent performance on the 2018 audit.  He also thanked Leisure Services Director Carol Collins and Program 

Supervisor Karen Earley for another successful pool season. Mr. Klopsch then provided an update on the Budget 

Review Committee and the Citizens Police Academy.   

 

COUNCIL COMMENTS  

 Councilmember Anne Hilton shared that she recently attended two events sponsored by Wright Library:  

Storytime at Smith Gardens and Read-a-Thon on the Lawn.  She also attended the annual Classics on the Lawn 

Car Show hosted by the Oakwood Historical Society.  All were great events.   

 

An Oakwood resident shared concerns about the lack of clean-up from Dayton Power & Light after recent tree 

trimming.  City staff will follow up on this.   

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:28 p.m. 






















